
 
 
 
 
7-4 Mon   9:00 AM Theresa Pickens 
   By her family 
7-5 Tues   9:00 AM    Edna Ludwig  
   By Pat Elbrecht 
   Theresa Pickens 
   By her family 
7-6  Wed   9:00 AM Patrick (PJ) Rice 
   By Mom & family 
7-7  Thurs 9:00AM All Parishioners 
7-8     Fri      9:00 AM Communion Service  
7-9     Sat      5:30 PM  Chuck LaFave 
   By Dick & Audrey Regan 
7-10  Sun     8:30 AM  Vic Repetto 
    By Jim Weibel  
           Sun     10:30AM  Jim Suriano 

  By Joe, Mary Ann & Emily 
  Tokarowski 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
   
 
      
      
    
 
 
 
 
 
Weekend of July 9th & 10th, 2022                                                                                                                                                                 15th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 First Reading- Deuteronomy 30:10-14                                                        Second Reading- Colossians 1:15-20                                                         Gospel- Luke 10: 25-37 

                               Saturday 5:30 PM                                                                           Sunday 8:30 AM                                                     Sunday 10:30AM  
         Celebrant           Fr. Peter                                                                                               Fr. Peter                                                                                        Fr. Peter      
         Lector            Nancy Kahane                                                                                       Ray Keckeisen                                                                                 Kathy Saludo 
         Eucharistic Ministers: Gene Walsh                                                                         Carole Ostrander                                                                          Lorraine Keckeisen 
         Altar Servers: Servers Needed                                                                    Anderson & Garret Callender                                                 Brock & Easton Porter & 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Emilie Bregenborg 
 
 

 

14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Please join me in welcoming Fr. Peter Angaalre among us. Fr. Peter is a priest of the Arch-
Diocese of Tamale in Ghana. He will be staying with us to cover weekly and weekend masses 
while I am on a vacation in Ghana. It is my prayer and hope that his time with us at Sacred Heart 
and our local community will be an enjoyable and fruitful one.  
Today’s readings talk about God’s plan of salvation for us and our individual call to labor in his 
vineyard for the salvation of souls.  
In the first reading, the prophet Isaiah spoke words of hope, comfort, and joy to his fellow Jews 
who suffered many years of captivity in Babylon. Those in exile returned home and were faced 
with the daunting task of rebuilding their life and their holy city Jerusalem. Isaiah counseled 
them to be optimistic. God will spread prosperity over his people like a river. He will restore 
Jerusalem to her former glory and the people will find comfort.  
All of us yearn for God’s divine plan to come true for us. We yearn for a world where all people 
will seek the good of each other and bring an end to suffering, injustice, violence and war.  
We have a Christian duty to flood the world with the gospel message, to bring people to know 
Christ and to walk in the light of his truth. 
In the gospel, Jesus sent the seventy-two out in pairs to towns and villages to spread the good 
news, to heal, and to cure the sick. Jesus wanted them to be concerned about the missionary 
work of evangelization. He instructed the disciples to travel light. They were to carry no money 
bag, no sack or sandals with them. The disciples were to trust in God and depend on the 
hospitality and generosity of the people to whom they are sent. 
The seventy-two returned rejoicing at their accomplishments. The devil could not withstand the 
power behind their preaching and healing ministry. But Jesus cautioned them against 
complacency. He urged them to make sure that their names are written in heaven.  
The mission of Christ remains important at all times. The demand for more workers in the Lord’s 
vineyard is great. Jesus made it clear that the harvest is plenty but the laborers are few.  
There is the need to bring the gospel message to many places. In some places people have 
received the good news but more profound work needs to be done. It is sad that in some 
countries like our own people are turning away from the faith.  
God calls each one of us to spend our lives in his loving service. He invites us to live for him and 
for others. 
As we observe our Nation’s Independence this weekend, let us do so with gratitude thanking God 
for our brave men and women who paid the great price for our freedoms and the benefits we 
enjoy today. Please remember to thank a military service member or a veteran when you see 
one. They need our gratitude and every kind deed. 
Let us pray for them and all those who continue to sacrifice their lives for our safety that they 
will know God’s protection and share in his eternal peace and happiness.  
All of us know the many challenges facing us as a nation. We are faced with prejudice, racial 
injustice, gun violence, and economic inequality. As people of faith we need the power of 
righteousness to guide us to rise up and to overcome the darkness of evil that surrounds us. Let 
us live out the values of God’s kingdom and through our words and actions transform minds and 
hearts to help build a society where truth, justice, and peace will remain triumphant.  
I wish all of you a Happy Fourth of July.  
May God bless America and keep us secured in faith and love.  
God bless, 
Fr. Ben 

14th Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                                                           July 3, 2022

Offerings of June 25th & 26th, 2022 Regular, $2,325.00; Ascension, $5.00; Fuel, $130.00 

Knights of Columbus Food Drive 
On Saturday, July 9th the Knights 
will be conducting a food drive at 
the Oneonta Walmart from 9 AM - 
4PM. All collected food will be 
given to the Sidney Food Bank for 
local distribution to families in need. 
Anyone wishing to volunteer in this 
food drive, contact Stanley 
Burghardt at stosh826@yahoo.com  
or call 607-561-9039 and leave a 
message. We welcome all who wish 
to participate! 

Thank you to all who contributed to 

the Father’s Day coffee hour. Your 

generosity of time and talents is 

appreciated! A special thank you to 

all who took time to come and 

celebrate our parish fathers. 

The Parish Offices will be closed 
Monday, July 4th, 2022 in 
observance of the 4th of July 
holiday. 



 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

 
                             

                                     
 
 

 
 

 
                 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
       
                                      

 
 
 
   
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please pray for the following people, who have requested our prayers:  Avery Maggio, Gussie Shifflett, Steve Pickwick, Joe LaFave, Terry Dermody, Ginni Roe, Gabi Bakeman, Bettye Pete  
        George Mertz, Kimberlee Roe, Grady Charles Weigand, Kevin, Julia McCann, Michael Bell, Barbara Bennett, Daniel Rickard, Andre’ Lundstrom, Mark & Andrea, Kim Sumski, Elaine Ferretti, 
       Dorothy Kashuda, Alyson Sabillon, Linda Falk, Jake Delay, Debra Barnard, Diane, Bonnie La Voie, Doug Williams, Faith Williams, Don Butler, Debra Patterson, Ed Nicol, Dawn Maruszewski, 
        Carey, Madlyn Sumski, Alex Roberts, Paul J. Hamilton, Sr., Ray & Mary Munetz, Jazmers Moore, Bruce Allen, Kimberly Bosket, David Rivera, Jackie Bargher, Matthew Baxter, 
        Darline Smith, Daniel, Joseph Dermody, Alice Anderson, Jeremy Matviak, Sandy Kemp, George Walters, Lorraine Keckeisen, Ellie Long, Maria LaBar, Jane Artis, Kathryn Wickham, 
        Frannie Robinson, Patrick, John McCann, Natalie Stone, Mary Kolermous, Clare Sterchak, Terry Cristofaro, Joan  Kaiser, Nancy Daugherty, Mark Morotwe, Sharon Guenther, 
        Kira Cronk, Liliana, Terry Yackel, Fr. Hearn, Jack Yackel,  Marian Heeps, Alice Walters, Mariah Pierce,  Rev. Steve Deckard, Terry Nicolini, Tammy Byrnes, Nick Gibson, Andy Woods, 
        Bob Jenks, Jane, Dolores Storzinger, Alexis Spencer,  Susan Chidester,  Sandy Grooms,  Agatha Trikourr, Maureen Joy, Ines Warlock, Alyce Hopkins, Bob Oliver, Mark Granan, 
        David Hopkins, Eugene & Yvonne Cutler,  Father Joe, Rose LoCasci,  Walter Rose, Timothy Bell,  Jamie Mathewson, Barb Doyle, Ruth Glaum, Tom DeMulder,  Holly North, Jim Mylotte, 
        Natalia Ciborowski, Dixy Pflug, Maryann Cottrell, Tony & Lila Donnolo, Stefanie Smith, Celeste Hartman John Alksnis, Sarah Pressler , Aidan Burns, Bill, Alicen Knapp Feroleto, 
        Assunta Siniscalchi,  Tina Klein, Leon Matthews, James Jennings,  Marge Suriano, Marian Agyemang, Marlena Keath, Frank Holley, Nicholas Gaedeke, Pat Hamilton, Amanda Maggio,   
        Alfredine Duguay,  Gary Maraia,  Rachel Feyh,  Mike Andersen, Marge LaFave, Denise Dinato, Theresa Horton,  Olivia Ross & family, Joe Maggio, Steve Barber,  Pat Grays,  Anne Terzo,            
        Eric Roll, Regina Mathewson, Vicki Czapnik,  Paul McCarthy,  Barbara Haynes, Jess Johansen,  Tasha,   Andrea Barnes, Renee Joseph, Susan Pondolfino, Terry Hoos, Margaret O’Hara.      
        Jeannie Barber, Sean Granan, Charlie Washburn, Father Gordon, Marge Ramsey, Beverly Pierce 

Please Note: All names will remain on our list and all will be prayed for unless our office is notified to remove an individual.  

On Sunday, July 10th at the 10:30 AM Mass we will recognize our 

2022 graduates. Please note this is a change of date from what is 

listed on the June calendar. 

The weekend of  June 25th and 26th, 2022 the regular and 
Ascension collection amounted to $2,330.00. Since July 1, 2022 
we have collected $137,496.50. Next week begins the new 
fiscal year. 

July Bulletin Quotes 
“O God our creator… through the power and working of your Holy 
Spirit, you call us to live out our faith in the midst of the world, bringing 
the light and the saving truth of the Gospel to every corner of society.” 
United States Conference of Catholic Bishops 
“Prayer for Religious Liberty” 
  

 
 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter is sponsoring a variety of in-person and virtual 
marriage experiences, some on weekends and some on seven weekdays. Couples 
will explore their relationship with each other, God, and the Church.  Registration 
is limited and a $100 application fee is required. For more information, call Frank 
& Margie Pearson at 860-337-2447 or visit them at https://wwmectw.org/. 
 

Step Up ‘22 
Catholic Men’s Conference will be held August 20, 2022 at Our 
Lady of Martyrs Shrine in Auriesville, NY. For more 
information go to www.RCDA.org/StepUp 
 

Maintenance Requests 

We will begin using forms for maintenance and repair requests 
for our maintenance technician, Charlie Washburn.  The forms 
are located in a folder on the secretary’s office door. If you have a 
maintenance request or see something in need of repair please fill 
out one of the forms and put it in the folder. The forms will be 
picked up by Charlie and the appropriate action can then be taken. 
If you have any questions, please call the Parish Office, 607-563-
1591. 

July Birthdays 

1st‐  Christopher Smith 

6th‐  Alfredine Duguay 

7th‐  Tom Hoskins 

8th‐  Ken Bagley 

July Anniversaries 

7th‐  Paul & Jackie Bargher 

 

FORMED 2023 
We were able to provide FORMED in 2022 thanks to the 
generous donations of faithful parishioners. Many 
parishioners have enjoyed the faith formation resources 
published by the Augustine Institute in FORMED. The 
subscription for 2023 is $999.00. If you have enjoyed the 
benefits of FORMED please consider making a donation to 
cover this expense. Put your contribution marked 
“FORMED” in an envelope and either drop it in the collection 
basket or bring it to the Parish Office. Thank you to all our 
parishioners who have made this program available to 
Sacred Heart in 2022. 

 

 

Join hundreds of single Catholics at the 21st National 

Conference for Single Catholics in Chantilly, VA this coming 

September. Register between July 5th and July 25th. Please see 

the flyer in the vestibule or go to 

www.NationalCatholicSingles.com for more information. 


